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York Region

Corporate Services

March 3, 2020

Kelvin Kwan, MCIP RPP
Commissioner of Planning
City of Richmond Hill

225 East Beaver Creek Road
Richmond Hill, Ontario

L4B 3P4

Dear Mr. Kwan:
Re: 9893 Leslie Street — Carefirst Seniors & Community Services Association site

As per the resolution of Regional Council on February 27, 2020, Council has supported the
request for conversion of this site from Employment to Employment/Institutional uses and
exempted this site from any further process as part of the Regional Municipal Comprehensive
Review (MCR). This means that any required planning applications can be initiated at the City
of Richmond Hill at this time to facilitate a long term care facility and any decision is not
required to await the completion of the Regional MCR. The Region is committed to providing
timely responses to planning applications to advance this project as quickly as possible.

I you have any questions, please contact me at karen.whitney(@york.ca or call me at extension
71505.

Sincerely,

Karen Whitney, MCIP RPP
Director of Community Planning and Development Services

KW
Attachment
Copy to:  Mayor Barrow

Patrick Lee, Director, Policy Planning
Gus Galanis, Director, Development Planning
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